



ENGLISH



ELEMENTARY LEVEL

ANGOLNYELV-OKTATÓ PROGRAM







A fordítás az alábbi kiadás alapján készült:

5. Elementary level book one

© 2009 E-ducation.it S.p.A., Florence All rights reserved

Editorial director: Cinzia Caiazzo

Editor in chief: Filippo Melli, Meri Bartolacci

Editorial staff: Giulia Ricci, Francesca Bianchi, Maria Masanas

Kiadja: © Népszabadság Zrt., Budapest, 2009

www.nol.hu, telefon: 06 (1) 436-4444, 06 (1) 436-4373

Felelős kiadó: Kovács Tibor elnök-vezérigazgató

Fordította: © Biernaczky Adrienne – KFI Fordítóiroda

ISBN 978 963 9709 88 1 ISBN 978 963 9709 83 6 ö

Nyomta és kötötte: Reálszisztéma Dabasi Nyomda Zrt. Felelős vezető: Vágó Magdolna vezérigazgató

Original edition:
© 2006 English Today
www.e-ducation.it
info@e-ducation.it



COURSEBOOK ONE



Tartalom

1 . lecke

That's life! My career comes first

- 7 1. jelenet: Bring me back to life...
- 9 Megértési gyakorlat
- 10 Tegyen próbát!
- 11 2. jelenet: Have you got a moment, Peter?
- 13 Megértési gyakorlat
- 14 Tegyen próbát!
- 15 Szószedet

2. lecke

That's life! Lost in London?

- 19 1. jelenet: Fortunately I've got my map!
- 22 Megértési gyakorlat
- 23 Tegyen próbát!
- 24 2. jelenet: You're hopeless with computers
- 25 Megértési gyakorlat
- 26 Tegyen próbát!
- 28 Szószedet

3 . lecke

That's life! Where were you last night?

- 31 1. jelenet: You're too curious!
- 33 Megértési gyakorlat
- 34 Tegyen próbát!
- 36 2. jelenet: Fame, money and no time for family
- 38 Megértési gyakorlat
- 39 Tegyen próbát!
- 40 Szószedet

Televison Programmes

Travel

- 43 Around the world
- 46 Megértési gyakorlat
- 47 Tegyen próbát!

Let's talk

- 49 The generation gap
- 51 Megértési gyakorlat
- 52 Tegyen próbát!
- 53 A feladatok megoldása

1. lecke

That's life! My career comes first

Bring me back to life...

1. JELENET

Kora reggel van. Jack munkába készül, belép a konyhába, ahol Alice-t találja a konyhaasztalra borulva. Alszik.

Jack: Good morning, Alice. Wake up!

Alice: Good morning, Jack. Please, give me a cup of coffee...

Bring me back to life... I'm still asleep.

Jack: Here you are. So, what are you doing today?

Alice: Well, first I'm taking a shower and after that I have

my daily appointment with "Ask the stars"...

Jack: Ask... What?!

Alice: Oh, don't you know it?

Jack: Sorry, no!

Alice: It's the horoscope I listen to every morning on the

radio. It's fantastic, I can't start my day without it.

Jack: How can I go out in the morning without the advice of

"Ask the stars"...?!

Alice: Please Jack, this is not a joke: our entire life is driven

by planets. By the way... What are you doing today?

Jack: Well... I'm going to work, just like every day and... Today it's Tuesday, isn't it? I have to go to the karate gym. Alice: Wow! Are you doing anything this evening?

Jack: No, I don't have anything planned.

Alice: Well, Sharon, Anne and I are going to the cinema. Maybe Peter is coming, too. Would you like to come?

Jack: That sounds great. Which film?

Alice: We're seeing "Interview with the vampire".

Anne: Not that film, guys. I hate horror films. Why don't we go to see the latest Julia Roberts' film?

Jack e Alice: Oh, please, Anne.

Alice: We don't need more romance... We already have our love story in the apartment next to us... With Peter and Sharon, I mean.

Anne: Okay, you are right! Let's go to see "Interview with the vampire" then.

Jack: Well, I think... I prefer to stay home... Now I have got to go to work... See you later.

Anne: Is everything okay, Jack?

Jack: Yes, why? It's late, that's all... Bye.

Anne e Alice: Bye...

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások az 53. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre.

- What does Alice do every morning before starting the day?
- a) She reads the newspaper
- □ b) She listens to the horoscope on the radio
- □ c) She does some exercises
- 2 Jack is leaving the house to go to:
- □ a) A friend's house
- □ b) A business meeting
- □ c) To work
- What does Alice want to do this evening?
- □ a) Go to the cinema with Sharon
- □ b) Have dinner with Jack
- □ c) Watch a film on TV
- Julia Roberts is starring in the film they're going to watch.
- ☐ True
- ☐ False

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások az 53. oldalon)

1. GYAKORLAT

Egészítse ki a mondatokat, kiválasztva a megfelelőt az alábbi lehetőségek közül.

C) Don't you have

We a car.	Peter and Sharon
□ a) haven't	a piano in their flat.
□ b) hasn't	a) have
□ c) don't have	□ b) has
Committee of Contraction of the State of Contraction of Contractio	□ c) do have
3 She curly hair.	a boyfriend?
a) has got	a) Has you got
□ b) hasn't	□ b) Have you

2. GYAKORLAT

☐ c) have got

Jelölje be, hogy helyesek (Right) vagy tévesek (Wrong) az alábbi mondatok, és írja le helyesen, ha szükséges

	R	W
Jack has an aunt.		□
2 Jack hasn't an uncle.		□
Don't we have some exercises to do?		-
4 You've got a lot of exercises to do.		-

Have you got a moment, Peter?

2. JELENET

Sharon a nappaliban van, és a számítógépen dolgozik. Belép Péter, aki indulásra kész.

Sharon: Have you got a moment, Peter? I've got a problem with my computer.

Peter: Oh, I don't know very much about computers... And I'm going out... They are waiting for me at the theatre.

Sharon: Always busy, eh?

Peter: Okay, okay Sharon, take it easy! Shall we have a looks

Sharon: Thanks Peter, you've got a big heart! Peter: Let's see if I can help before you thank me.

Sharon: All right... I can't use this program. I use it every day and today it isn't opening.

Peter: Hmmm... Why don't you turn the computer off and then turn it on again?

Sharon: Okay Peter, that's really a great idea! You are a genius! How can I do without you?

Peter: I know, my dear!... What are you working on?

Sharon: I'm writing my curriculum, because I would like to find a new job... Listen, Peter! I don't know how to write it... Can you help me, please?

Peter: I'm sorry, Sharon! I'm in a hurry... I have no time! I'm late. They're waiting for me!

Sharon: Very kind as usual! Listen, Peter... Anne, Alice and I are going to the cinema this evening. Would you like to come?

Peter: I'd like to ... But I can't. I have to ...

Sharon: ... Go to the theatre, yes, I know! You always have something else to do!

Peter: Come on, Sharon! What's the problem? Maybe you are jealous of my career?

Sharon: Oh, Peter! I'm just tired of always coming second!

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások az 53. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre.

- What's Sharon's problem?
- ☐ a) She's late for the cinema
- □ b) Her computer isn't working
- ☐ c) She has a temperature
- Where is Peter going?
- □ a) To the theatre
- □ b) To have a shower
- \square c) To the cinema with friends
- What is Sharon doing?
- □ a) She's writing an e-mail
- □ b) She's surfing the net
- ☐ c) She's writing her curriculum
- Why is Sharon upset with Peter?
- □ a) Because she is jealous of his career
- □ b) Because he is going out to dinner
- □ c) Because she is tired of always coming second

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások az 53. oldalon)

3. GYAKORLAT

Fordítsa le a következő mondatokat angolra.

- Miért nem vacsorázunk ma este együtt?
- Nem köszönöm, ma este szeretnék pihenni.
- Szórakozz!
- Ebédeljünk holnap!

4. GYAKORLAT

Fordítsa le a következő mondatokat magyarra.

.,......

- Alice is having a shower in the bathroom.
- Jack is having a cigarette.
- Shall we have a cup of coffee?
- Can I have a look at your exercise?

Szószedet

advice tanács/ok (egy tanács: a piece of advice) after utána again még, ismét all minden already már always mindig anything valami, semmi (tagadó és kérdő mondatokban) apartment lakás (USA) appointment találkozó ask (to) kérdez asleep – elaludt before - időhatározóként: előtte, azelőtt, hogy; helyhatározóként: szemben, előtte big nagy bring back (to) visszavisz busy elfoglalt, rengeteg dolga van by the way ennek kapcsán cereer karrier come (to) jön daily naponta, minden nap dear drága drive (to) vezet, visz; tol, irányít (átvitt ért.) easy könnyű, kényelmes (mn.)

entire teljes, komplett evening este every minden, mindenki fantastic fantasztikus find (to) ad, nyújt; szervez go (to) megy go out (to) kimegy, elmegy szórakozni great nagy; fantasztikus, csodálatos hate (to) gyűlöl, nem tetszik neki, nem szereti heart szív help (to) segit here itt; íme home otthon (főnév); otthon horoscope horoszkóp horror horror how hogyan hurry sietős interview interjú; felvételi elbeszélgetés jealous féltékeny; irigy iob munka ioke vicc just csak, csupán; alig; éppen, pont így; pontosan, precizen kind kedves, udvarias, barátságos know (to) tudni, ismerni late késő, késve

later később, azután: további, legújabb latest utolsó, legeslegújabb life élet, létezés like mint; hasonló, olyan mint like (to) tetszik llisten (to) hallgat look pillantás, tekintet love story szerelmi történet maybe talán mean (to) szándékozik. jelent, mondani akar, gondol moment pillanat more több, még több. nagyobb mennyiség, nagyobb szám (melléknév és hat. szó); nagyobb mértékben, jobban (hat.szó) morning reggel much sok, eléggé need (to) szüksége van new úi next - közeli (időben); közel now most open (to) nyit planet bolygó planned tervezett prefer (to) vmit vminél jobban szeret

program program really valóban, jagzán (not really: lehetetlen) right megfelelő, jó (to be right: igaza van); jobb; éppen így, pontosan romance érzelmes történet: lovagregény; romantika, szentimentalizmus second szerint see (to) lát, néz shower zuhany (to take / Have a shower: zuhanyozni) sorry (to be) sainál star sztár, csillag start (to) kezd, elkezd stay (to) marad; megáll; tartózkodik vhol still még (kijelentő mondatokban) take (to) fog; kísér, visz. vezet; szükséges, kell theatre színház think (to) gondol time alkalom; óra; idő tired fáradt too is, ráadásul; túl sok Tuesday kedd turn off (to) lekapcsol turn on (to) bekapcsol use (to) használ, alkalmaz

usual szokásos, általános, elfogadott, megszokott (as usual: szokás szerint) vampire vámpír very sok wait (to) vár wake up (to) felébred without nélkül work (to) dolgozik; működik write (to) ír

2. lecke

That's life! Lost in London?

Fortunately I've got my map!

1. JELENET

Sharon: Hi, Anne. Housework?

Anne: Yeah, at last...

Sharon: Can I ask you a question? **Anne**: Sure. How are you and Peter?

Sharon: We're fine, thanks. Listen, I want to go to that

bookshop. Do you remember?

Anne: Oh, yes. The one with lots of photography books?

Sharon: Yeah...

Anne: ... And thriller books?

Sharon: Yeah...

Anne: ... And with the red coffee tables and flowers at the

windows?

Sharon: Yeah...

Anne: ... Where you can sit down and drink a delicious hot

chocolate?

Sharon: Yes, Anne, that's the one!

Anne: The London Reader. It's a great place.

Sharon: Yes. How do I get there? Is it far?

Anne: You can walk from here. It's about ten minutes

away.

Sharon: Great!

Anne (nézi Sharon térképét és elkezdi mondani az útvonalat): Oh, okay. Let's see... Go out the front door and turn left.

Sharon: Easy enough.

Anne: Go straight ahead, past the traffic lights.

Sharon: Right, straight ahead, past the traffic lights.

Anne: Turn right into June Lane.

Sharon: June Lane.

Anne: Follow June Lane to the end of the street. And turn

right into May Avenue.

Sharon: Just a moment. Turn left on May Avenue?

Anne: No, no, no. Turn right into May Avenue, and the

bookshop is...

(Megérkezik Jack és nagyon örül, hogy Sharont látja).

Jack: Hi, Sharon. What are you girls talking about?

Anne: I'm giving Sharon directions for The London Reader. So, turn right into May Avenue, and the bookshop is the second shop on the left, next to the butcher's.

Jack: No, Anne! Sharon, the bookshop is on the right, past

the museum, and between a chemist's and a bank.

Anne: No, no, Jack! You are wrong! The bookshop is... **Sharon**: Okay, okay guys, be quiet. Don't worry! I've got my map.

Jack: Sharon, I can come with you... If you don't mind...

Sharon: Great! That's very kind of you, Jack!

Anne: Jack... Housework! Do you remember?

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások az 55. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre.

- Where does Sharon want to go?
- □ a) To the bank
- □ b) To the butcher's
- □ c) To the bookshop
- 2 What can you do at The London Reader bookshop?
- □ a) Drink a lovely hot chocolate
- □ b) Watch a film
- □ c) Surf the net
- The London Reader is an hour's drive away.
- ☐ True
- ☐ False
- Why can't Jack go with Sharon?
- □ a) Because he has to work
- □ b) Because he has to help clean the house
- □ c) Because Peter is jealous

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások az 55. oldalon)

1. GYAKORLAT

Fordítsa le a zárójelben levő kifejezéseket és helyezze be azokat a mondatokba.

- The bank is the supermarket. (szemben)
- after the bank. (fordulj az első utcán jobbra)
- 3 the museum. (nem menj túl)

2. GYAKORLAT

Fordítsa le a következő mondatokat angolra.

- Ne menjen az első vonattal, hanem a másodikkal.
- Menjen egyenesen 100 métert, majd forduljon jobbra.
- 3 A múzeum a bal oldalon van.
- Ne menjen túl a múzeumon.

You're hopeless with computers

2. JELENET

Alice a nappaliban van és a számítógép előtt ül. Belép Jack

Jack: Hey Alice, what are you doing? Do you mind giving us a hand with the housework, please?

Alice (fog egy kendőt és elkezdi a számítógép képernyőjét törölni): Can't you see? I'm cleaning the computer!

Jack: I see, I see... Why is the computer on?

Alice: Just a moment... I don't understand how to connect to

the Internet on this computer. Can you help me?

Jack: Okay, but just for one moment.

Alice: Thanks, Jack.

Jack: Okay, click on that icon.

Alice: What's an icon?

Jack: That symbol on the screen.

Alice: But do you mean this picture of a telephone?

Jack: Yes. Click on that. Alice: Right, now what?

Jack: Enter your user name and password.

Alice: Okay.

Jack: And click on that button there.

Alice: Click on that button...

Jack: ...And now you are connecting to the Internet!

Alice: Hey, that's easy.

Jack: It's very easy Alice. You're hopeless with computers... And with housework too! Come on, Alice! It's time to clean up this mess now!

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások az 55. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre.

- Why is the computer on?
- □ a) Because Anne is sending an e-mail
- ☐ b) Because Alice is trying to connect to the Internet
- □ c) Because Jack is trying his new web-cam
- 2 At the moment Jack can't help Alice.
- ☐ True
- ☐ False
- 1 What is an icon?
- □ a) A symbol on the screen
- □ b) The on/off switch for a computer
- ☐ c) The modem light
- Jack says to Alice that it's time to:
- □ a) Go shopping
- □ b) Have a sandwich
- □ c) Clean up the mess

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások az 55. oldalon)

3. GYAKORLAT

Egészítse ki a mondatokat, kiválasztva a megfelelőt az alábbi lehetőségek közül.

- Excuse me, ... the door?
- □ a) would you mind close
- □ b) would you mind to close
- □ c) would you mind closing
- 2 It's very cold in here. ... the window please?
- a) Close
- □ b) Can you close
- □ c) Don't close
- ... my computer, please?
- □ a) Have a look at
- □ b) Can you have a look at
- □ c) Look at
- 4 First ... your user name and password.
- □ a) do enter
- □ b) would you mind to enter
- ☐ c) enter

4. GYAKORLAT

Jelölje be, hogy helyesek (Right) vagy tévesek (Wrong) az alábbi mondatok, és írja le helyesen, ha szükséges.

R	W	
Don't take the train, □ take you the bus.		
take you me bos.		
2 Enter your password □		
first and then to click on		
the icon.		
5 U	П	
■ Have a shower if you □	ш	
like.		
■ Don't take that book, □		
please.		

Szószedet

about vmivel kapcsolatban. -ról/-ről at last véare away el, messze bank bank between között, középen (két dolog vagy ember között) book könyv bookshop könyvesbolt butcher hentes (butcher's hentesbolt) **button** gomb chemist gyógyszerész; kémikus (chemist's: gyógyszertár) chocolate csokoládé clean (to) tisztít clean up (to) megtisztít, rendbe tesz click (to) kattint connect (to) csatlakozik; kapcsolatba lép cup csésze day nap delicious finom, ízletes direction utasítás; irány, igazgatóság door aitó drink (to) iszik else más (kérdő- és határozatlan névmásokkal. és határozószókkal együtt használják)

end véae enough elég, elégséges (mn.); eléggé, meglehetősen (hat.szó) enter (to) bevisz, ír; belép; belép valahova (pl. egyesületbe) far messzi, távoli flower virág follow (to) követ fortunately szerencsére front elöl, szemben get (to) (tárgyas ige) elér; fog; kap; tesz vmivé; (tárgyatlan ige) válik vmivé, érkezik airl lány guy fiú hand kéz hopeless remény nélkül hot melea housework házimunka icon ikon in/into belül, vmi felé lot sok, nagy mennyiség map térkép mess rendetlenség, zűrzavar mind (to) kifogásol; figyel vkire/vmire (tárgyatlan ige); foglalkozik valamivel/vkivel; figyel vmit (tárgyas ige) minute perc museum múzeum

photoraphy fénykép picture kép, fénykép; szimbólum place hely, helység, helyszín auestion kérdés quiet nyugodt, békés red piros remember (to) emlékszik screen képernyő shop üzlet sit down (to) leül; ül so így, tehát sure biztos symbol szimbólum table asztal talk about (to) beszél valamiről, beszélget telephone telefon there ott, azon a részen traffic lights közlekedési lámpa understand (to) ért, megért walk (to) sétál window ablak worry (to) aggódik

3. lecke

That's life! Where were you last night?

You're too curious!

1. JELENET

Alice: Jack, where were you yesterday evening?

Jack: Why?

Anne: There was a great party at Mary's!

Jack: Really? I wasn't invited!

Alice: I can't believe that. Everyone was invited.

Jack: I'm sure, I wasn't... Anyway, I was busy yesterday...

Anne: Ah! Did you have a meeting with some clients?

Jack: No, I didn't.

Anne: So... What? Where were you?

Jack: I was with Robert at the Red Lion Pub.

Anne: That's impossible... Robert was at the party!

Jack: Oops! I always get them mixed up... I was with

Charles...

Alice: Charles was at the party, too! Come on Jack, who

were you with!?

Jack: You're too curious, Alice! Okay, okay... I was with a

girl...

Alice: Uh-oh... And? Jack: And... What?

Alice: Well... What's her name? Do we know her? How old is she? Wh...

Jack: Stop! Alice, stop! It's none of your business!

Alice: Okay, okay! You don't want to tell us, hum? That's okay, I like mystery... It makes life exciting! Well, let's change the subject! Peter, where were you yesterday evening? Why weren't you at the party?

Peter: I was at the theatre. We are preparing the performance...

Anne: And you Sharon? Where were you?

Sharon: Me?

Anne: Where were you?

Sharon: Ehm... I was at home watching a film on TV.

Alice: Which one?

Sharon: Ehm, the latest film starring Nicole Kidman...

What's the name? Yes, Moulin Rouge!

Alice: Really? That's strange... I remember... (apre la guida

TV) Here! Look, it's on TV today!

Sharon: Really? Oh! They always show the same stuff on TV...

Sharon: Oh, don't get up! I'll get the door.

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások az 57. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre.

- Jack wasn't at the party because he had a meeting with a client.□ True□ False
- 2 Jack was with:
- □ a) Robert at the Red Lion
- □ b) Charles at the cinema
- □ c) A girl
- 3 Why wasn't Peter at the party?
- □ a) Because he was at the theatre
- □ b) Because he wasn't feeling well
- □ c) Because he wasn't invited
- 4 And where was Sharon yesterday evening?
- ☐ a) At the party
- □ b) At home watching a film on TV
- □ c) At work

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások az 57. oldalon)

1. GYAKORLAT

Egészítse ki a mondatokat, kiválasztva a megfelelőt az alábbi lehetőségek közül.

- Peter and Sharon ... at the party yesterday.
- □ a) wasn't
- □ b) weren't
- □ c) was not
- 2 ... Sharon with Jack?
- ☐ a) Were
- □ b) Are
- □ c) Was
- 3 Why ... Peter and Sharon together?
- □ a) weren't
- □ b) was
- □ c) wasn't
- 4 Was the party a great success? Yes, ...
- □ a) was
- □ b) it wasn't
- □ c) it was

2. GYAKORLAT

Ki volt ott a tegnapi bulin?

Fordítsa le a következő mondatokat angolra.

A reneszánsz fontos időszak volt az olasz történelemben.

Hol voltál?

Nem voltatok a tegnapi bulin?

Fame, money and no time for family

2. JELENET

Sharon: There's a postcard for you, Alice.

Alice: For me? Oh, it's from my father. He was in the

Bahamas last week.

Peter: Really? I was in the Bahamas last summer.

Sharon: Just you?!

Peter: Oops, sorry Sharon. We were in the Bahamas last summer. It was sunny and hot. The perfect weather for swimming and relaxing! It was fantastic!

Sharon: Fantastic, yeah, fantastic...

Jack: I'm sure it was!

Anne: I prefer holidays in the winter. It's too hot in the summer. I like going to the mountains and skiing.

Jack: My last holiday was two years ago!

Anne: Two years ago?

Jack: Yes, it was a long time ago. I need another holiday soon! Anyway... Was your father on holiday in the Bahamas, Alice?

Alice: No, he wasn't. He's working on a new play there.

Anne: Oh, how fascinating it must be being a director! Fame, money, and a lot of travelling around the world!

Alice: And no time for family! Just a few calls, postcards and a lot of misunderstandings...

Jack: Why don't you call him now?

Alice: I don't think that's a good idea!

Anne: Why? When was your last call?

Alice: Three weeks ago.

Jack: That's a long time! Come on, Alice! Call him! I'm sure

he'll be happy to hear from you!

Alice: Well, maybe you're right! Okay, I'll call him! Thanks

Jack... For your advice, I mean!

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások az 57. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre.

1	Who	was	in	the	Bahamas	last	week?
	1000000						

- ☐ a) Peter and Sharon
- □ b) Alice's father
- C) Jack
- 2 Anne prefers summer holidays because the winter is too cold.
- ☐ True
- ☐ False
- Why does Jack need a holiday soon?
- a) Because his last holiday was two years ago
- □ b) Because he works too much
- □ c) Because he is sad
- When did Alice last telephone to her father?
- a) Yesterday evening
- □ b) Three weeks ago
- □ c) Last month

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások az 57. oldalon)

3. GYAKORLAT

Fordítsa le a zárójelben levő időhatározókat és helyezze be azokat a mondatokba.

- Three weeks they were in the Bahamas. (előtt)
- 2 we were in London. (tegnap reggel)
- 3 I was born (október 25-én)
- Weren't you in Italy? (múlt évben)

4. GYAKORLAT

Fordítsa le a következő mondatokat angolra.

- Két hónappal ezelőtt nyaralni voltunk.
- A múlt éjjel Sharon nem volt Peter-rel.
- Mikor voltatok utoljára együtt nyaralni?
- Tegnap reggel orvosnál voltam.

Szószedet

another másik anyway akárhogyan, mindenképpen around körül; körben; körülbelül believe (to) hisz business kereskedelmi ügylet; vállalat call telefonhívás, hívás; elhivatottság; felhívás; látogatás; kérelem change változás client ügyfél curioes kíváncsi; furcsa, egyedi director rendező; igazgató; ügyvezető everyone mindenki exciting izgalmas, megindító fame hírnév, dicsőség family család fascinating elbűvölő fatheer apa few néhány, pár, csekély get up (to) felkel happy boldog invite (to) meghív long hosszú, sok look (to) néz; megjelenik make (to) csinál, elvégez, teljesít, visszaad

meeting találkozó misunderstanding félreértés, nézeteltérés mix up (to) összekever money pénz mountain hegy must kell, szükséges mystery titok, misztérium none senki old öreg, régi party buli perfect tökéletes performance színházi előadás play komédia postcard képeslap same ugyanaz, azonos show (to) mutat, megmutat ski (to) siel soon hamar, nemsokára star (to) főszereplő stop (to) befejez; megállít; megáll strange furcsa, szokatlan, egyedi; idegen, ismeretlen stuff dolog, dolgok holmi (inf.) subject tárgy, téma summer nyár sunny napsütötte swim (to) úszik tell (to) mond, beszámol, elmesél

travel (to) utazik weather idő (időjárás) week hét winter tél world világ year év

Television Programmes

Travel: Around the world

Lucy: Good evening and welcome to this week's edition of "The Travel Programme", the programme about everything to do with travelling and holidays. Here in the studio with me, as always, is Christine Oteng, our travel expert. **Christine**: Hello Lucy.

Lucy: Well, summer's approaching and... and the summer holidays are too! So, have you got any suggestions for the holidays?

Christine: Well... let's see... are you bored with your usual holiday? Are you tired of beaches or trips to the mountains? Would you like to say "no" to museums, city tours and shopping? Well why don't you try something new and exciting?

Lucy: What exactly do you have in mind? **Christine**: How about a holiday hunting for ghosts in a castle in Great Britain?

Lucy: Hunting for ghosts in a castle, that's certainly a change from lying on a beach! It sounds exciting!

Christine: It is exciting! Something really different! Just right if you love adventure.

Lucy: Mmm... but what do you have to do? Do you spend all the time looking for ghosts?

Christine: No, not all the time! In some ways it's like a normal holiday. In the morning you have a traditional English breakfast, then you can go for a walk or visit a local town. In other words, you do the things you always do when you visit a foreign country. But the fun starts in the evening! You have dinner and then the ghost hunting starts. With the help of one or two "ghost experts" you search through the haunted castle until late at night.

Lucy: Oh ... it sounds frightening!

Christine: It is frightening! There are strange sounds, doors and windows open and close by themselves... Yes, it's really frightening, but exciting too! Tell me Lucy, do you believe in ghosts?

Lucy: Yes I do... but I'm not very brave, I don't think I'd like to visit places like that, especially not at night! Are there any haunted castles in Great Britain?

Christine: Oh, yes there are, especially in Scotland! Many of the castles in Scotland have got ghosts. There are some fascinating ghost stories... there are lots of books about haunted castles. Why not read one before visiting Scotland!

Lucy: I see... a holiday spent looking for ghosts. A night in a haunted castle would certainly be a memorable experience!

Christine: It certainly would! And if you want to see even more ghosts... before you return home try a "ghost walk" in London... visit places in London famous for strange and unusual happenings!

Lucy: Christine this is definitely an interesting idea for a holiday with a difference! Well, if you're curious about ghosts and you love adventure, this could be just the holiday for you! Thanks Christine for this unusual holiday idea! Christine: You're welcome, goodbye.

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások az 59. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre.

- Christine talks about ghost hunting in London. ☐ True
- 2 You can't leave the castle during the day.

□ False

- ☐ True ☐ False
- The ghost hunting starts after dinner.
- Lucy believes in ghosts.

□ True ☐ False

- ☐ True □ False
- 5 There aren't many haunted castles in Scotland, is a castle ...
- 6 A haunted castle

☐ True ☐ False a) in Scotland □ b) with ghosts

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások az 59. oldalon)

1. GYAKORLAT

Válassza ki a megfelelő kifejezést a mondat kiegészítéséhez.

- You can ... on a beach.
- a) sunbathe
- □ b) take the sun
- 2 When you visit a local town, you go to a town that is ... where you are staying.
- a) near to
- □ b) far from
- 3 Buckingham Palace is ...
- a) a city tour
- □ b) a tourist sight
- □ c) a haunted castle
- Looking for a ghost is called "ghost ...".
- a) hunting
- □ b) haunting
- I don't believe ... ghosts.
- □ a) in
- □ b) to
- 6 Do you want to go ... a swim in the sea?
- a) for
- □ b) to

Eric: Well... things are different today; I mean women work now! 50 years ago only a minority of women worked. I think this is very important for female emancipation.

Tom: I agree with you Eric. Today women are fulfilled! They play an important role in society!

Marie: Yes but it's not easy for women; they have less time for the family, the children and the housekeeping!

Tom: I'm not sure that my grandmother would agree! Life was hard for her! There weren't any washing machines, dishwashers or vacuum cleaners! She was the washing machine, the dishwasher and the vacuum cleaner... And after all that work there was nothing to do, she stayed at home all the time! Today people go out three or four times a week to the pub, to the cinema, or to the disco; my grandparents were always at home!

Eric: Wow! Life is definitely different now! According to Tom life was hard in the past, now everything is easy. Marie doesn't agree. She thinks that life today is difficult and that people have lots of cares, worries and stress! And what do you think? Well it's time to say goodbye to our commentators.

Marie: Goodbye.
Tom: Goodbye.

Megértési gyakorlat

(Megoldások az 59. oldalon)

A jelenet megértésének ellenőrzésére válaszoljon az alábbi kérdésekre.

- Tom thinks life is easy today.
 True
 False

 2 Marie agrees with Tom that life today is easy.

 True
 False
- Marie's grandmother married when she was 35 years old.
- ☐ True☐ False
- According to Marie, women today have less time for the family.
- ☐ True
- □ False
- 5 Tom's grandmother had a washing machine.
- ☐ True
- □ False

Tegyen próbát!

(Megoldások az 59. oldalon)

1. GYAKORLAT

Válassza ki a megfelelő kifejezést ebben a feladatban.

1	The machine that cleans glasses and plates is called
	a) a washing machine
	b) a dishwasher
	c) a vacuum cleaner
	1990

□ d) a washing machine □ b) a dishwasher □ c) a vacuum cleaner
 The machine that cleans the floor is called □ a) a washing machine □ b) a dish washer □ c) a vacuum cleaner
 3 Women today have got more rights and more freedom. This is called □ a) feminine emancipation □ b) women emancipation □ c) female emancipation
 □ a) a washing machine □ b) a dish washer □ c) a vacuum cleaner 3 Women today have got more rights and more freedom. This is called □ a) feminine emancipation □ b) women emancipation

☐ c) female emancipation	
4 Today people travel□ a) a lot□ b) lots of	
7 Tolon London Education	

```
Ioday ... houses have washing machines.
a) a lot
□ b) lots of
```

A feladatok megoldása

1. lecke

THAT'S LIFE! MY CAREER COMES FIRST

1. jelenet: Bring me back to life...

Megértési gyakorlat (9. old.) 1) b; 2) c; 3) a; 4) Hamis

Tegyen próbát! (10. old.)

1. GYAKORLAT

1) c; 2) a; 3) a; 4) c

2. GYAKORLAT

- 1) Right
- 2) Wrong (Right; Jack doesn't have/hasn't got an uncle)
- 3) Right
- 4) Right

2. jelenet: Have you got a moment, Peter?

Megértési gyakorlat (13. old.) 1) b; 2) a; 3) c; 4) c

Tegyen próbát! (14. old.)

3. GYAKORLAT

- 1) Why don't we have dinner together this evening?
- 2) No thanks. I want to have a rest this evening.
- 3) Have fun!
- 4) Let's have lunch tomorrow.

4. GYAKORLAT

- 1) Alice éppen zuhanyozik a fürdőszobában.
- 2) Jack éppen elszív egy cigarettát.
- 3) Iszunk egy csésze kávét?
- 4) Ránézhetek a feladatodra?

2. lecke

THAT'S LIFE! LOST IN LONDON?

1. jelenet: Fortunately I've got my map!

Megértési gyakorlat (22. old.) 1) c; 2) a; 3) Hamis; 4) b

Tegyen próbát! (23. old.)

1. GYAKORLAT

- 1) ... opposite
- 2) Take the first right...
- 3) Don't go past...
- 4) ... between...

2. GYAKORLAT

- 1) Don't take the first train, take the second.
- 2) Go straight ahead for 100 metres and then turn right.
- 3) The museum is on the left.
- 4) Don't go past the museum.

2. jelenet: You're hopeless with computers

Megértési gyakorlat (25. old.) 1) b; 2) Hamis; 3) a; 4) c

Tegyen próbát! (26. old.)

3. GYAKORLAT

1) c; 2) b; 3) b; 4) c

4. GYAKORLAT

- 1) Wrong (Right; Don't take the train, take the bus)
- 2) Wrong (Right; Enter your password first and then click on the icon)
- 3) Right
- 4) Right

3. lecke

THAT'S LIFE! WHERE WERE YOU LAST NIGHT?

1. jelenet: You're too curious!

Megértési gyakorlat (33. old.)

1) Hamis; 2) c; 3) a; 4) b

Tegyen próbát! (34. old.)

1. GYAKORLAT

1) b; 2) c; 3) a; 4) c

2. GYAKORLAT

- 1) The Renaissance was a great period for Italian history.
- 2) Where were you?
- 3) Weren't you at the party yesterday evening?
- 4) Who was at the party yesterday?

2. jelenet: Fame, money and no time for family

Megértési gyakorlat (38. old.)

1) b; 2) Hamis; 3) a; 4) b

Tegyen próbát! (39. old.)

3. GYAKORLAT

- 1) ... ago...
- 2) Yesterday morning...
- 3) ... on October 25th
- 4) ... last year

4. GYAKORLAT

- 1) Two months ago we were on holiday.
- 2) Last night Sharon wasn't with Peter.
- 3) When was the last time (that) you were on holiday together?
- 4) Yesterday morning I was at the doctor's.

Television Programmes

Around the world

Megértési gyakorlat (46. old.)
1) Hamis; 2) Hamis; 3) Igaz; 4) Hamis; 5) Hamis; 6) b

Tegyen próbát! (47. old.)

1. GYAKORLAT
1) a; 2) a; 3) b; 4) a; 5) a; 6) a; 7) b; 8) b; 9) a

Television Programmes LET'S TALK

Differences between generations

Megértési gyakorlat (51. old.)
1) Igaz; 2) Hamis; 3) Hamis; 4) Igaz; 5) Hamis

Tegyen próbát! (52. old.)

1. GYAKORLAT
1) b; 2) c; 3) c; 4) a; 5) b; 6) b; 7) b; 8) b

NOTE	
	Hivide
	1946)
	H ENGLIST
	- गर्दात
	mail unito
THE NUMBER OF BUILDING	0 2 0
	T'S TALK
	1 10 110 110
= 1112	2000 Franklin
	160 610

MEDITAL MARKET	



ELEMENTARY LEVEL

ANGOLNYELV-OKTATÓ PROGRAM

Lesson 1: My career comes first

 A "to have" ige: "to have" és "to have got" • A "Present Continuous" és a "Present Simple" ismétlése • Javaslattétel (Ismétlés)

Lesson 2: Lost in London?

A felszólító mód • Hogyan adjunk útbaigazítást és instrukciókat?

Lesson 3: Where were you last night?

• A "to be" ige egyszerű múlt ideje: az állító, a tagadó és a kérdő alak • Időhatározós kifejezések

TV Programmes – Utazás: a világ körül

TV Programmes – Beszélgessünk: a generációk közötti szakadék







Minden jog fenntartva! A szerzői jogvédelem alatt álló, nyelvoktatócsomag film-, hang- és írott anyagát másolni tilos! A DVD nyilvános helyen történő, engedély nélkúli vetítése tilos! Minden ilyen cselekmény büntetést von maga után!

Kizárólag a Népszabadság engedélyével hozható forgalomba.

SBN 978-963-9709-88





